Assigned Recall No. 04Y-379 by the
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

Part 573 Report Date: July 26, 2004

Date Faxed/E-Mailed: Augmst 12, 2004

MANUFACTURER: BMW of North America, LLC

MANUFACTURER CONTACT: Karl Heinz Ziwica, Vice President, Engimeering US
FAX: 201-782-0764

SUBJECT: 3,940 BMW 2004 7-Serics passenger vehicles, The software programming
of the driver’s seat occupant detection sysiem (ODS) may not be able to reliably
determine if the driver’s seat i oceupled. In ¢certain crash conditions, the driver's front
air bag, head profection system, safety belt pretensioner, and knee air hag may not
deploy, increasing the risk of injury to a seal occupant.

This i5 an acknowledgment for this recall. A formal acknowledgment letter will be written
only if we have additional commenta or concerns.

I have reviewed your proposed owner letter and it meets the requirements of Part 577.

Please let me know when the actual mailing takes place and, a8 wsual, provide this office with
final copies of all documents relating to the rocall.

As atated in Part 573.6, submission of the first of six consecutive quarterly status reports is
required within one monih afier the close of the calender quarter In which notifleation to
+ purchasers occurs. As stated in your report, owner notification is expected to begin during
. July or August 2004. Therefore, the firat quarterly report will be due by Cctober 30, 2004,

If you have any questions, pleass call:

Patricia Wallace, Safety Defects Analyst on (202) 366-5232 or
George Person, Chief on (202) 366-5210
ot Fax at {202) 366-7T882
or e-mgil at Patricis Wallace@nhtya dot,pov
Recall Managewnent Division Division



